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Fedor 

April 14, 1940 

 

Esteemed Volksblatt! 

 I want to write few lines again. We 

now have had a very nice rain, but lately we 

had such cold weather that it froze quite a bit. 

In places, the frost has done much damage, but 

in other places not as much. Everything had 

looked so good in the garden, but much of it 

had to be replanted, such as beans and 

cucumbers, and anything else that freezes 

easily. It has also damaged the fruit. The trees 

were loaded, but some of the fruit has fallen 

off. 

 Lorene Iselt, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. 

Arthur Iselt had an appendicitis operation in 

the Brenham Hospital. She came home again 

yesterday, April 13. So far, she is doing well, 

and we hope that she will continue to do so. 

 Now, we are having very nice warm 

weather, and the south wind is blowing quite 

hard. 

 Many colds are going around here, and 

there are some cases of chicken pox. 

 Our Eleen had a birthday yesterday. So 

we were invited for supper at her Uncle John 

and Aunt Thela, where they had a birthday 

with 4 candles on it, which gave her great joy. 

There was plenty to eat, and it all tasted so 

good. 

 Now, I will come to a close.  

  With greetings,  

   Mrs. Heinrich 

Kalmbach  

 

Translated by Ed Bernthal 
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